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Parent Article for newsletters 

Inexperience and winter roads –
A risky combination for new Teen Drivers.

It’s no secret that teen driving is risky. In fact, according to the Colorado Department of Transportation (CDOT): 

· Motor vehicle crashes are the number one killer of teens in Colorado and many more are severely injured every year. 

· Teens face the greatest risk of crashing during their first year of driving. One out of every five licensed 16-year-olds will be in a vehicle crash. 

· Teens are less likely than adults to understand the risks of driving because they lack experience. 

Compound the matter by factoring in Colorado’s severe winter weather and the risk can become deadly.

Parents can and do play a vital role in ensuring their new teen driver is fully prepared for all situations, especially winter driving. Practice driving with your teen as often as possible, even when conditions aren’t ideal. Practice builds confidence, reinforces good habits and builds a foundation of safe driving.
In bad weather, advise your teen to:
· Slow down. Speeding when the roads are slick makes it harder to stay in control and avoid dangerous situations.

· Turn on your headlights, day and night, for safety and keep your lights and windshield clean. 

· Maintain traction. Start and stop gradually and drive at steady speeds.

· If your vehicle begins to skid, remove your foot from the accelerator or brake and steer in the direction of the skid. 

· Be gentle with brake pressure during slippery road conditions. Avoid braking on curves by driving through them at a safe, steady speed. Gear down for both uphill and downhill.

· Use low gears to keep traction, especially on hills.

· Don’t use cruise control or overdrive on icy roads.

· Be especially careful on bridges, overpasses and infrequently traveled roads, which will freeze first.

· Don’t pass snow plows and sanding trucks.

· Don’t assume your vehicle can handle all conditions. Even four-wheel and front-wheel drive vehicles can encounter trouble on winter roads.

Here are some additional tips for parents of new drivers:

· Model Safe Driving. Teens learn what they observe. Be a good role model and follow the rules of the road.

· Practice a lot in as many situations as possible. Practice as much as possible. You and your teen should be the only people in the vehicle. Be sure to include a variety of driving experiences, and practice in as many locations and situations as possible.

· Don't rush into rush hour. Start with safe, low-risk driving conditions, such as empty parking lots and quiet rural roads. Gradually progress to neighborhood streets with little traffic, then busier roads and highways. 

· Start simple. Learning to drive can be overwhelming - for your teen and for you. Begin with the basics, such as turning, parking and backing up. When you both feel comfortable, progress to more advanced skills including merging, changing lanes and parallel parking.

· Start sunny. Begin practicing during the day, in good weather. As your teen improves, gradually start driving during different driving conditions, including a variety of times of day, weather and types of roads.

· Take deep breaths. Remember, new drivers need a lot of practice. Making mistakes is part of learning. Remain calm and focused. Teens will show the greatest improvement in the first 1,000 to 5,000 miles of driving.
Colorado’s teen driving law: Colorado’s teen driving law (Graduated Drivers License law) is in place to help ease teens into driving. The law places many restrictions on today’s teens that limit the number of passengers, restrict nighttime driving and require seat belt use while driving. All restrictions are in place to help keep teens safe while they gain valuable experience on the road. To learn the law and for additional parental tips, go to www.coteendriver.com.
